
February 27, 2025 

Regarding 2024 ACA Reporting (IRS Form 1095-C)  

As a result of the recent Paperwork Burden Reduction Act, the Town of Bolton is no longer 
required to send IRS Form 1095-C to covered individuals and full-time employees unless a 
form is requested.  

Employees wishing to obtain a copy of their 2024 IRS Form 1095-C may request one. Your 
request must include the following information: 

• An email address 
• A physical address to which a request may be sent, and 
• A telephone number  

Please forward your request to Lisa Gonsor at lgonsor@boltonct.gov.  

 

mailto:lgonsor@boltonct.gov

